Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Division of State Fire Marshal
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Financial Services, Division of State Fire Marshal, has received the petition for declaratory statement from Phillip Green, Fire Marshal, Estero Fire Rescue, on March 31, 2014.The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Section 633.322(2), Florida Statutes, as it applies to the petitioner.
The subject of the Petition is the applicability of Section 633.322(2), Florida Statutes, to the authority of an Independent Special Fire Control District to issue permits for fire protection work under required by Chapter 633, Florida Statutes, or Chapter 69A, Florida Administrative Code. The Petition seeks the agency's opinion as to whether a Special District may act as a permitting authority for this type of work and, if so, whether duplicate permitting would be required by the municipality or county that shares in the geographical area of the Special District.
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Ellen M. Simon, Chief Counsel, Division of Legal Services, 612 Larson Building, 200 E. Gaines Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0333, (850)413-4270, ellen.simon@myfloridacfo.com.
